
APPLICATION TO AN BORD PLEANÁLA FOR 

SUBSTITUTE CONSENT 

SITE NOTICE 

We, ‘O'Carroll Haulage & Crane Hire Ltd’ intend to apply for substitute consent for 

development at this site: Court, Kildimo, Co. Limerick. 

 

The development consists of:  

1.The retention permission of works including;  (a) the raising of ground levels 

by filling of land,  (b) the provision of concrete surface on part of that filled area, 

(c) the use of part of the filled area for hardstanding storage of vehicles, 

materials and plant associated with the established and permitted use of the 

existing premises including provision of security fence and lighting; and, 2. 

Provision of remedial and mitigation measures associated with including:  

(a)The cessation of use of part of the fill area and facilitating the natural 

regeneration of that area; and  (b)The provision of surface water management 

measures to improve the quality of the existing permitted discharge and the 

proposed discharge of surface water from the site to existing boundary surface 

water drains. These measures include provision of: interceptor surface water 

drains, petrol interceptor, full retention forecourt type separator, attenuation 

tank, and introduction of controlled rate of discharge prior to new discharge 

point to boundary surface water drains via new precast concrete headwall. The 

application is accompanied by a remedial Natura Impact Statement (rNIS).  

 

Submissions or observations may be made on the application, to An Bord Pleanála, 64 

Marlborough Street, Dublin 1, www.pleanala.ie without charge. Submissions or observations 

must be in writing and made within the period of 8 weeks beginning on the date of receipt of 

the application by An Bord Pleanála and such submissions and observations will be 

considered by An Bord Pleanála in making a decision on the application. An Bord Pleanála 

may grant the consent subject to or without conditions, or may refuse to grant it.  

The application for consent may be inspected, or purchased at a fee not exceeding the 

reasonable cost of making a copy, at the offices of An Bord Pleanála, or the relevant planning 

authority during its public opening hours. 

 

Any enquiries relating to the application process should be directed to An Bord Pleanála (Tel. 

01-8588100). 

 

Signed: ....................................................................... 

Gary Rowan, HRA Planning Chartered Town Planning Consultants  
3 Hartstonge Street, Limerick V94 F2PW (Agent on behalf of applicant)  
 

Date of erection of site notice: 21st June 2024 

http://www.pleanala.ie/

